Pamet Harbor Commission

January 19, 2017 Meeting

Truro Public Safety Complex

Meeting commenced 7 p.m.

Attendees - Harbormaster Tony Jackett, Ray Cordeiro, Chair Timmy Silva, Rich Wood, Eric Morea, Asst. Harbormaster John

Meeting minutes of 3/10/16, 4/21/16 and 6/16/16 were approved.

Dredging - scheduled for early February, Army Corp. of Engineering permit was updated, Tony to follow up to determine exactly when dredging would happen

State Grant -.\$15,000 awarded to do various things such as freshwater washdown of vessels, oar locker for dinghies, improved lighting, dockage expansion. Next step Conservation Commission to gain approval for transforming end of the dock to a T configuration by adding approximately 32 feet of dockage to starboard. Approval for previously made changes to the dinghy dock also required. Actual construction slated for fall 2017 and winter 2018, completion by June, 2018. Town of Provincetown Harbormasters office providing technical assistance and pile driving resources.

Parking - seems like the 2016 season was relatively calm in this area, thanks in large part to the Harbormasters office and staff treating the issue with some common sense. It was noted their is a townwide parking issue (beach, farmers market, etc), the town is exploring bus and alternate parking options etc., and the Harbormaster should be aware of this to ensure they take advantage of any opportunities.

Boat - order has been placed for a replacement boat and motor, a 21 foot Carolina Skiff with 90 horsepower Honda motor, \$28,000, available for 2017 season.

Skiffs - are approx. 30 personally owned skiffs normally tied to the dock, which results in an overall mess. Suggestion was made to possibly have 2-4 town owned skiffs for use, and if people still wanted to use their own slips they would have to pay a dock fee, as in other towns. Would free up dock space, and possibly increase revenue. Continued to next meeting.

Fee's - general discussion, especially daily ramp versus seasonal ramp fees (39 seasonal). Continued to next meeting.

Next meeting - February 16, 2017

Meeting adjourned 8:15 p.m.

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer – Tax Collector

MAR 24 2017

Received TOWN OF TRURO

By